AT A PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on the 6th day of October, 2008

Roll Call:
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor



George A. Woolsey, Councilman



Derek N. Benedict, Councilman



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Absent:
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman
Also Present:
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney of the Town



James W. Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above. 

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

Kristen Hamel McEvoy, of Meadow Winds, led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

            There were no additional items or deletions to the agenda.

4.
COMMENTS ON ITEMS ON TONIGHT’S AGENDA
Theresa Young, from Leptondale, asked where the property was located for item 10B, the Chadwick Lake Reservoir watershed protection. 
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the property is north of Mill Street and is owned by the Racki’s. The Town wants to acquire 24 acres of that parcel.

5.
SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING FOR 2008 GENERAL  & HIGHWAY FUND BUDGETS: SUGGESTED Date and Time: Monday, November 3, 2008 (7:00 p.m.) 
             MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to schedule a Public Hearing for the 2008 General and Highway Fund Budgets, for Monday, November 3, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman    Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
6.
PERSONNEL: Authorization to Approve Elayne Gold, Of Roemer, Wallens & Mineaux, to update the Town of Newburgh Employee Handbook

Supervisor Booth said that several Town Board members have discussed the updating of the Town Employee Handbook. Elayne Gold is the Town’s consulting attorney and the fee to update the handbook is in her retainer to the Town.


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to authorize Elayne G. Gold, Esq. of Roemer, Wallens and Mineaux, to update the Town’s Employee Handbook. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  


 VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman       


 Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.
 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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7.

CAPITAL PROJECTS: Approval to Create a Capital Project for Chadwick Lake Park Trail Improvement


Supervisor Booth said the Town has received two grants; one from the County and one from the State. The grants are for the expenditures for the upgrade of the Chadwick Lake Trail.



MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated October 2, 2008, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, for an inter-fund transfer from the General Fund to the Trail Upgrade Capital Project fund, in the amount of $65,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 


DISCUSSION: Mr. Petrillo’s memo stated the arrangements under both pending trail grants require the monies to be expended prior to reimbursement. The $65,000.00 will be returned to the General Fund upon completion of the project. 



VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman       



 Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.
 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
8.

HIGHWAY: Budget Transfers

            MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated October 2, 2008, submitted by Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, to transfer $8,418.00 from the Highway Insurance account 040.1910.0499 to the Highway Refund of Real Property Taxes account 030.1964.0499. This transfer will cover the amount due for the 2008 charge backs. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman       



 Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.
 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
9.

PARKS & RECREATON: Budget Transfers

            MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the 2008 budget transfer request dated October 1, 2008 submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, as follows:

1. Transfer $1,400.00 from the Youth/Adult Printing account 7310.0496 to the Youth/Adult Operating Supplies account 7310.0466 to cover remaining youth program expenses.

2. Transfer $689.00 from Youth/Adult Printing account 7310.0496 to the Facility Maintenance Printing account 7110.0496 to cover park permit printing.
3. Transfer $700.00 from the Administration Travel / Conference / Mileage / Education to Administration Maintenance Contracts / Leases / Rentals account 7020.0497 to cover IKON and Time Warner expenses for the remainder of the year. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 



VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman       



 Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.
 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
10.

ENGINEERING:

            A.
Request to Solicit Proposal for Gidneytown Sewer District Television



Mr. James Osborne, Town Engineer, said he submitted a memo to the Board members that stated the Town Board bonded the TV inspection and sanitary sewer repairs for the Colden Park Sewer District. Based on their inspections, they have completed the sanitary sewer replacement contract and are currently working on Joint Testing and Sealing and Sewer Liner Repairs, both of which will be completed before the end of November. A final contract for sewer lateral repairs / rehabilitation will be undertaken in the spring. 
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With completion of the Colden Park work, he would like to concentrate the next effort to reduce inflow and infiltration (I & I) in the Gidney Sewer District. Some work has been previously completed in this sewer district, but approximately 4,400 linear feet of sewer main still needs to be inspected. The results of the inspection will dictate the extent and cost of the rehabilitation program. One of the reasons he is recommending concentrating on the Gidney Sewer District is because they have sufficient funds to undertake and complete the rehabilitation work without the need to finance the costs. He is requesting that the Town Board authorize the proposal from Stearns & Wheler to inspect, analyze and summarize their recommendations for sanitary sewer rehabilitation of the Gidney Sewer District. 



MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request from James Osborne, Town Engineer, dated October 3, 2008, to authorize the request for a proposal from Stearns & Wheler to inspect, analyze and summarize their recommendations for sanitary sewer rehabilitation of the Gidney Sewer District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.



VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman       



 Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.
 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


B.
Surveying Proposal for Possible Land Acquisition for Chadwick Lake Reservoir Watershed Protection


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the Consent Decree requires the Town to acquire properties for the protection of the Chadwick Lake Watershed. There has been an opportunity that was presented to the Town to acquire a portion of a 24 acre parcel that bounds the Plattekill Creek. The Board is being asked to approve Phase I of the proposal for professional services submitted by William B. Hildreth Land Surveying, P.C., in the amount of $1,200.00. Mr. Taylor said a property line needs to be established of what the Town is acquiring for further negotiations with the seller to purchase this property.



MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve Phase I of the proposal for professional services submitted by William B. Hildreth Land Surveying. Phase I includes a maximum of two sketches to show the acquisition parcel and potential subdivision of the remaining parcel for a fee of $1,200.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 



DISCUSSION: Mark Taylor showed the Board a map which showed the location of the property. 



VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman       



 Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.
 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
11.

TOWN CLERK: 2009 Tentative Budget

Town Clerk Zarutskie said, as required by State Law, Supervisor Booth has delivered the 2009 Tentative Budget to his office for public viewing. His office is open from 8:30 a.m. until 4:30 p.m. Monday through Friday if the public wants to view the budget.  
12.

ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS

            Supervisor Booth announced that the Town has a Proclamation for a 2008 Halloween Curfew. He read the Proclamation to the Board members and Public. (see attached) 
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Town Clerk Zarutskie said there has been a lot of publicity this year regarding the Presidential race. The last day that people can register to vote is Saturday October 11th. Town Hall will be open Saturday the 11th from 2 p.m. until 9 p.m. accepting registration forms. There will be an equal representation from both the Republican and Democratic parties to assist people and answer any questions they may have. The Town Clerk’s Office will also be open on Saturday for anyone who is interested in obtaining a hunting & fishing license, a marriage license or a dog license. 

13.

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Supervisor Booth asked if the public had any questions or comments for the Board.
Tony Marino, County Legislator, said the speed limit on Rock Cut Road has been an issue for some time. He said the State required a traffic survey, which the municipality is responsible to pay for. Mr. Marino said this has changed. He has spoken to Mr. Joseph Hurley, from the DOT, and he was told that the State has changed their policy. Towns are still required to have a Resolution and a TE9 form has to be sent to the County. However, the State will now conduct and pay for the traffic survey. This applies to all Town or County roads. 

The Board thanked Mr. Marino for taking the time to find out this information. 

Theresa Young, Leptondale, said it is her understanding that the voting machines are going to be changed. 
Town Clerk Zarutskie said the machines will be changed but it will not happen this year. The change will start in 2009.
Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions from the Board or Public. There were no questions. He then thanked everyone for coming. 

MOTION was made at 7:24 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 



VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman       



Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.
Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 7:24 p.m.

Submitted by

_____________________________                  _________________________________
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk                  Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
